
Dear brothers and sisters,  

We want to thank you. 

Thank you for your prayers 

and financial help. 

This year began with great 

challenges for us. 

Unfortunately, two of our 

social outreach ministries 

will have to be closed: the 

birth care center and the 

medical clinic. We are 

closing these two ministries 

for a time due to the fact 

that the doctor attending 

the medical clinic left the 

country to study a specialty 

and the midwife now lives 

in another village far from 

Balibrea. We are saddened 

by this and ask for your 

prayers. In order to cover 

these needs to some 

degree, we are using our 

own car to transport the 

women who are about to 

give birth and the ill to the 

medical clinics in the cities 

nearby. For that we ask 

your prayers. 

But the other ministries 

continue such as: The 

Children’s Nutrition Center, 

The Scholarship Program, 

visiting the sick, Bible 

Studies in the schools, 

Evangelization and 

Leadership Training. 

DEAR BROTHERS 

AND FRIENDS 

 

In the children’s nutrition center we have provision for food through the 

month of August. We are providing two meals a week for 25 boys and girls. 

We ask that you pray that God will provide for the months after August. 

Nutrition center 

Scholarships 
In the school scholarship ministry we have been helping more than 200 

children for more than 10 years. But each year we have less help for the 

boys and girls. This year we may be able to help 100 children or maybe a 

few more. Each child needs $40 a year to be able to study. We ask for 

your prayers so that in November of every year we can have the money 

needed to help these children. This is because the school year in 

Honduras goes from February to November. 

We are training local leaders so that they can work in evangelization and work 

with new groups in which new churches will be planted in the future. In 

Balibrea, our brother Kevin Hernandez is now pastor. We ask for your prayers 

for provision since he is leaving his other job to work full time in the pastorate. 

The Sunday School is growing little by little and that is presenting new 

challenges. Our building is not yet finished and we need to improve the 

classrooms. They need new walls, doors and windows. We hold a few classes 

outside and we have problems when it rains or is cold. We ask for your 

prayers that God would provide for the finishing of our classrooms. 

We would like to have an evangelism team from the church for the new places 

we hope to plant new churches, as well as Vacation Bible School in the public 

schools in the different places we are working. We would like to have 

construction teams to help improve the facilities in Balibrea. 

We would ask for your prayers for: 

1.      Protection and health for Noel and Reina. 

2.      The political situation in Honduras. 

3.      That God would provide economically for Noely’s studies since they are    

very expensive. 

4.      A job for Daniel. 
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